Congregational Statement of Affirmation

POLICY ON SEXUAL ETHICS IN MINISTRY

Florida-Bahamas Synod, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America

 

 (Full Name of Congregation)

 

 

The community of faith needs to be a safe place for all.   When God’s gift of sexuality is used faithfully, the church can be a safe and sacred place for all to worship, learn and be about the mission of Jesus Christ.  Our proclamation of the Gospel is impaired when our church community becomes an unsafe place because of sexual exploitation, abuse or misconduct.  

 

(Congregation’s name) affirms the Policy on Sexual Ethics in Ministry of the Florida-Bahamas Synod, ELCA.  The commitment of (Congregation’s name) is to make readily available to members and friends of this congregation information about sexual misconduct and the means to respond if a person feels appropriate sexual boundaries are being crossed.  Sexual misconduct includes sexual intercourse or other physical intimacies outside the bonds of marriage, improper sexual advances, inappropriate sexual innuendoes and jokes, intrusive touching, or other offensive and unwelcome sexually oriented behavior.

 

When the sexual misconduct involves a pastor or rostered lay leader, this congregation recognizes the need to immediately contact the Office of the Bishop by telephone (813/876-7660), by email (bishop@fbsynod.org), by letter, or by personal visit.  Communications may be addressed to the current bishop, Florida-Bahamas Synod, 3838 West Cypress Street, Tampa, Florida, 33607-4897, and marked “confidential.”  In certain situations, such as child abuse, statutory rape, and sexual harassment, the law often requires notification of the proper civil authorities of the alleged misconduct.

 

Furthermore, sexual misconduct by any lay leader, teacher, congregant or other person associated with this congregation should be reported to the Pastor of (name of congregation).  Such notification of sexual misconduct should be made immediately by telephone (church number), by letter, or by personal visit to the pastor.  Communications should be addressed to the Rev. (Name of Pastor) at (name and address of congregation) and marked “confidential.”  The Pastor will then consult the Office of the Bishop to determine the appropriate response to make to the report of sexual misconduct.  

 

The commitment of (name of congregation) is to provide a prompt and careful response to such reports, and to assure that all persons involved are treated with respect and provided pastoral care.  Copies of the first contact brochure, Keeping the Church a Safe and Sacred Place for All, as well as the copies of the synod’s policy on Sexual Ethics in Ministry will be made available to all in the congregation (and school, if applicable).
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